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Minutes of General Meeting – Tuesday 26th November, 2019

	
	Meeting Opened 7.38pm
	Action By
	Date

	Present
	Barry Nas, Brent Wilson, Nat Zegveld, Louise Madden, Cate Pel and Tahnee Hodgetts
	
	

	Apologies 
	Rebecca Millwood, Kim Barrett and Phil Illingworth
	
	

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
	Minutes from last meeting circulated to the committee. 
· Amended date on heading.
	
	

	Business Arising
	Uniform Team – currently looking at follow up with Girls uniform and limitations/challenges to enable them to be active.  Exploration of a jacket option.  Redo sports uniform survey question in 2020 for early years, detailing that if passed would be a staged change. Discussion around research into track pant and short thickness, i.e. microfibre, double knee.  Possible option for short sleeve shirt for boys and girls for winter.  Uniform team discussed not having too many options.

Fair 2020 – Cripps currently supply bread for fair, will not be affiliated with school in 2020, Nat will approach Scott Alexander in regards to ongoing support for Fair 2020.
Stalls confirmed, some still requiring convener.  One new stall ‘Lucky Jar’.  Grade 2 will have Festival Foods.  Food stalls, BBQ (run by the School Board), Tacos, Nachos, Cheese Plates, Roast rolls, ?Sushi.

Recruitment of Members and Fair Rosters – Fair Committee discussed establishing a ‘Grade Winner’ for parental help for Fair 2020.  Discussion about prize, ?icy poles, ?pizzas, ?party.  Brent Wilson will discuss with Grade 6’s to spruik at Assembly and possibly have a running tally.  

Candles for Carols – 500 candles have arrived currently in Staff room for Nat Zegveld to collect 3/12/19.  Nat will sell these on the night for $2 and possibly a multi buy deal, from 6pm.  Brent Wilson emailed Lidia Williams to request a $500 float as per instruction from Cate Pel, Nat will collect from office during business hours 3/12/19.
Legacy Plaque – cost for 2018 Legacy Plaque was $483.  No current quote for 2019, await further notification.
	Brent Wilson
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	Correspondence
	First Eucharist, 22nd September 2019 thank for morning tea from Carolyn Symons
Kinder Halley email in thanks for P&F class funds allocation, purchased a beautiful recycled mat with an Aboriginal print to use for welcome to country and prayer time each morning, a number of wooden items (non-specific)  for free play and wooden mirrors for display and use, and a set of magnetic construction blocks which the Kinder have used non-stop since purchase.

Kinder Rickerby letter in thanks for P&F class funds allocation for a new oven, shelf, sink and new dress up trolley of which they like to play Mums, Dads and babies with.

Grade 3 team email in thanks for P&F class funds allocation of funds of which they purchased books and home readers.

Grade 5 card sent with photos in thanks for P&F class funds allocation of which they purchased sets of novels.

Awaiting confirmation from Grade 4 of items purchased.

Thank you to Cate Pel for the alterations to the Basketball tops which have improved the fit significantly.

	
	

	Principal’s Report
	Principal’s Report circulated to the committee 



Grade 6 Pilgrimage – Great experience for students and staff, intend to continue next year.  Started at school, then to the Gorge, to Duck Reach and Hoo hoo hut.  Staff and students reflected on highlights of the Grade 6 year. 

Playground – unsuccessful for minor grants works.  However, suggestion from the Board to be discussed at next Playground Committee Meeting 10/12/19 that there is money to fund one part of Stage 2.  This is the instillation of artificial turf with soccer lines onto pre-existing court, approximate cost $30,000. 

Basketball State finals – tournament this weekend, encourage to attend and support teams.

Swimming Program – discussion in regards to no swimming program for Grade 5-6 this may need to the revisited dependent on individual abilities.  Discussion around some feedback on group allocations and how to better facilitate these, possibility for Grade 3&4 to have time trial list from pre swimming carnival from Mr. Anderson, maybe added question to current form detailing current swim level (for students who had or have lessons) as per the Royal Life Swim and Survive program (Tahnee Hodgetts to email Brent Wilson).  
https://www.royallifesaving.com.au/programs/swim-and-survive/active
Swimming program already booked for 2020 for afternoon timeslot.  
	Brent Wilson
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	Financial Report 
	P&F balance of $42818.52.  Cate Pel requested for Income and Expense statement to be emailed with Profit and Loss statement.  Outgoing expenditure for First Eucharist morning tea and Water Fill up Station.  Further outgoings for 2019 include Legacy Plaque and Candles for Carols.
	Cate Pel
Brent Wilson
Lidia Williams


	

	General Business
	Leaving/Retiring Staff – Yvonne Colgrave retiring (over 10 years of service).  Nat Zegveld will arrange gift for $50.  Patricia Cromby (less than 10 years of service) Natalie will arrange certificate.
Grade 6 Leavers Award – to be presented by P&F member, Nat Zegveld to present.  Brent Wilson will follow up if award is financially supported by P&F.
P&F email – Tahnee Hodgetts to email Russell to add email to Facebook.  It is currently on the Newsletter every week.
MEETING CLOSED 8.44pm
Next Meeting –
25th February 2020, 7.30pm 
(Tahnee to bring sausage rolls)
	Nat Zegveld
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Parents and Friends 26th November 2019 
 
Principal’s Report 
 
 
 
 
 


Catholic 
Culture and 
Ethos 


 


 


Religious Education Unit Planning 
Teachers plan collaboratively in grade groups on a weekly basis to 
ensure consistency amongst our school. Once a year we take a whole 
school focus by planning, teaching and moderating a unit of RE from 
‘Good News for Living’, our source curriculum document. Teachers 
moderated the unit in early Term 4. This experience was both positive 
and a collegial opportunity for staff that will continue into 2020. 
 
Grade 6 Pilgrimage 
In 2019 our Grade 6 Team have initiated a Pilgrimage for our senior 
class. The goal was to challenge our children with a significant walk that 
enabled the children to reflect on all that has gone before and consider 
what is to come. Much of our time was spent giving thanks for their time 
at SHS. The day was certainly memorable for our senior class, staff and 
parents. 
 
2020 Spirituality Day 
Planning for our 2020 Spirituality Day has begun. We are hopeful that in 
2020 the Presentation Sisters will be able to lead us with a greater 
understanding of the Presentation Charism, similar to the style the Eddie 
Rice Foundation worked with us in 2019.  


Learning 
Environment 


 


 


Playground Update 
We have been advised unofficially that we were unsuccessful for the 
Minor Works Grant. This is the grant we submitted for our Playground 
Stage 2. The Board have met and will be seeking feedback from the 
Playground Team as to what project we will be focussing on for 2020. 
I was advised the two reasons we missed out on our submission were as 
follows 


• Other schools had greater needs 
• We were to receive funding for the Kinder toilets as our most 


immediate need. 







Teaching and 
Learning 


 


 


PAT Testing 
In the past month children from Grades 1-6 have participated in 
PAT Testing. These tests provide teachers valuable information 
about children’s progress. We also use the tests to understand any 
gaps or misconceptions that exist in individuals or across the class 
collective. 
 
Class Placements 
Last week teachers began the task of organising classes for 2020. 
This task requires teachers to ensure an even balance across a 
range of criteria. Our teachers take considerable time and energy 
ensuring the classes are balanced. Children will be advised of 
classes on Orientation Day on Thursday 5th December. 
 
Band and Strings  
This week our Band and Strings children will be performing at the 
Annual Concert. SHS joins the Catholic Primary schools and St 
Pat’s for the end of year celebration of music. 


Leadership 
 


 


2020 Planning and Goal Setting 
We are well and truly planning for 2020. The Leadership Team are 
currently developing our educational goals for 2020. In the past two year 
our focus has been on Oral Language. 
 
Teaching and Positions 
 
Three weeks ago I was involved in 43 interviews for 11 teaching positions 
at SHS. Our school works with Launceston Catholic schools to provide a 
collegial and more efficient response to a need.  
 
Staff were advised of the teaching appointments to SHS on last week. 
Parents were advised of this on Thursday via the newsletter. We 
welcome Kate McHarg and Hannah Lee to SHS in 2020. 
We also welcome back Alex Hegarty from 2 years of teaching in London. 
 
Uniform Team 
The Uniform Team met on November 22nd to spend time disseminating 
the Uniform Survey. As advised via email and the newsletter we have 
agreed to make no changes to the 2020 uniform as there was no 
definitive direction from the survey. 
 
Kinder 2020 Orientation 
In the past three weeks weeks we have enjoyed welcoming our Kinder 
2020 cohort to SHS. This year we changed the sessions to enable the 
children an opportunity to participate in smaller groups for the first two 
sessions. 


Other 
 


 


Athletics Carnivals 
Our NIJSSA team recently competed at St Leonard’s.  This team 
represented SHS at an inter-school carnival involving nine other Catholic 







and Independent schools. Our 60 children once again demonstrated an 
excellent attitude, sportsmanship and behaviour. Our school was placed 
first. 
Our Early Childhood Carnival was held two weeks ago. 
 
Primary Schools Basketball Competition 
Earlier this term 15 teams competed at the Primary Schools Basketball 
competition. Three teams were successful in making it to the State finals 
this weekend. We wish Grade 3/4 Boys, 5/6 Girls and 5/6 Boys the best 
in the tournament. 
       
Swimming Program 
Prep - Grade 4 have completed Swimming Programs at the Launceston 
Aquatic Centre in the past month. The feedback from students, staff and 
parents has been positive. 
       
Thanks 
A big thanks to our P and F for your tireless workings in 2020. 


 






